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Sunday Worship

Click here to join our final summer worship on Zoom @ 10:25 a.m.
Sunday, September 5th!

Sunday, September 5
Our final summer service will be led by
Catherine Mayes: “Meditation”
Here’s the link to summer services
 
If you have a joy, sorrow, or concern you
you’d like to have shared at any of the
summer services, please email our
Worship and Music Committee chair, Karen
Churchill.
 
Sunday, September 12 – Homecoming Service!
We will resume worship for this service for all ages in and from the Meeting
House! Nursery care will be provided in the Parish House for the very young.

(See the "Message from the Board" below for
our current "Policy for Gathering.")

All are welcome to gather in person at our Old Ship Meeting House masks
required for all ages over two, regardless of vaccination status - social
distancing encouraged. We will also continue to offer the service via
Zoom. Here is the new link which we will be using beginning September
12: Services Zoom Link

Our Homecoming Service will include our annual “Water Communion” ritual,
though with safety in mind it will be virtual. Ken will pour water into a bowl
representing whatever sample of water we have collected or wish we had
collected from some special place we have been this summer, near or far –
backyard stream, tap, lake, river, ocean. This ritual of gathering the waters
represents our re-gathering in community from wherever we have been. 
Ken will offer a brief message: “How Shall We Live Now?”

Fellowship Hour will be held outdoors by the Meeting House.
 
Sunday, September 19
Ken’s message will be based on a denomination-wide initiative “Widening the
Circle.” How can we become ever more welcoming to all as a
congregation? And how can we become more welcoming and hospitable
human beings?
 
Sunday, September 26
“Come as You Are” will be Ken’s sermon, a continuation of his “Widening the
Circle” message from the previous week. As Unitarian Universalists, we have
long affirmed a welcome to everyone; and as we continue to learn more about
natural human diversity, for example in relation to the spectrum of gender
identities, we will be better able to offer a fuller welcome to all.
This service will serve as a bit of introduction to the class being offered
beginning in October by Abby Diamond-Kissiday and Diane Elliott: “Gender in
the 21st Century.”

from the minister’s desk
Musing  
The contrasts of this summer –
Afghanistan, Haiti, storms, floods, and
fires made worse by the climate crisis,
resurgent virus – and for some of us at
the same time peaceful days by the
water, in the mountains, or in our own
backyards. 

How are we to live amidst these contrasts in these times that feel more
troubled than usual? Yes, charitable gifts and activism are critically
important. But what about our spirits? So many enduring questions that I find
have fresh urgency in these times. 

Well, if nothing else, it seems to me that in such times, in these times, we need
each other more than ever and need something like church more than ever,
community in which we can explore such questions together, community in
which we can receive and give support to one another, community from which
we can more effectively help and heal others.

With all this in mind and heart, I am grateful for this Old Ship community of kind
and loving souls. I look forward to seeing you soon – in person and/or on Zoom
screens. As for worship, we welcome all who feel comfortable and safe to
worship in person beginning at our Homecoming Service on September 12,
masks required and social distancing encouraged; others who for whatever
reason cannot or choose not to be with us in person may attend as we did all
last year on Zoom. In any case, we will be together in spirit, united as one,
stronger together than apart.

See you very soon, with prayers and thoughts for the well-being of one another
and of all souls, near or far.
 
Peace and Blessings,
Ken
cell: 781-635-2060
oldshipkrb@gmail.com

Message from the Board of Trustees

We have had a busy summer preparing to gather again in the fall.

At the Board of Trustees September Board meeting on September 1, we
reviewed and approved the updated Policy on Gathering from the Transitions
Committee:

Old Ship Policy For Gathering

Thanks to assistance from our resident technology guru, Colin McGinnis, along
with Jeff Lee and Ralph Brown, we have upgraded our systems to be able to
provide a high quality multi-platform (in-person and Zoom) experience for
worship and the religious education program.

We are pleased to announce we have hired a part-time Nursery Coordinator.
Moira Feeney will be caring for children in the nursery from 10 a.m.-12 p.m. on
Sunday mornings. Moira comes to us from the Unitarian Universalist church in
Scituate where she has worked in their nursery.

Moira will also be arranging volunteer assistants each week to work alongside
her. Please contact Lisa Beck in the office if you are interested in volunteering
in the nursery on Sunday mornings.
The nursery space has been cleaned and painted thanks to Old Ship members
who have volunteered their time.

Our various Old Ship committees serve to actualize the mission and ministries
of Old Ship. The committees are all very interested in welcoming new
members this fall. If you are interested in joining a committee to contribute your
unique talents, you can contact the committee chairperson to learn more:
https://oldshipchurch.org/committees.html.

We are looking forward to gathering together with all of you soon.

--Ginny Perelson, President, Board of Trustees

Parish House Update
On August 3, 2021 the Parish House Management Team and DJ MacKinnon
met with the Hingham Historic Society Board, with the focus on the new Parish
House to be built at 90 Main Street. DJ described our due diligence including:
meeting with the neighbors, meeting with the Hingham Cemetery Board, a
preliminary meeting with the Hingham Historical Commission, and completion
of the Intensive Archeological Survey per requirement of MA Historic
Commission. DJ indicated that we’ve received many suggestions for re-use
of 107 Main Street, that our approach would comply with existing rules and
regulations and we will not consider re-zoning or 40B proposals. We discussed
the importance of the new Parish House complementing the Meeting House in
size and style, parking for the new Parish House, landscaping improvements to
the Meeting House grounds, and questions about the expansion of the Lincoln
School Apartments. DJ MacKinnon is preparing a comparison of development
options to use for an upcoming meeting with community members which will
be scheduled for late September.

Among Us

We share the sad news that Old Ship member
Nigel Harvey died on September 2 at the
Bridges by Epoch in Hingham memory care
facility where he'd been living in recent months.
We send deepest sympathy to Nigel's daughter

and son and all his family. Though Nigel had been living with dementia and
had declined significantly since Angela's death this winter, he remained the
friendly, warm-hearted friend to all that he had always been. A conversation or
a song shared with Nigel was always a delight. In the course of his long life,
both professionally, as a volunteer, and simply as a human being, he touched
many, including all of us who knew him here at Old Ship. We will of course let
everyone know as soon as we know of whatever service will be planned in
consultation with Nigel's daughter and son.

We send our deep sympathy to Roy Harris and wife Eileen McIntyre, who are
mourning the death earlier in August of Roy’s sister, Ann O’Keefe, of
esophageal cancer. Ann was 86 and living in Gainesville, VA. Some of us were
grateful to have met Ann on her visits to Hingham; and she became a regular
worship attender on Zoom during this past year. Roy says his older sister was
the brightest of the four Harris children and lived a life of “true service in a
career that included being the very first director of the U.S. Navy’s global
Family Service Program, a vital enterprise that she helped create.” 

We extend continued healing thoughts and prayers to Kathy D’Ercole. Kathy is
recovering from major surgeries at Brigham and Women’s Hospital. We send
thoughts and prayers for her healing and well-being.
 
We extend continued good wishes to Mary and Ernie Sofis. They are now
living at the nursing and rehab facility at Carleton Willard Village, where Ernie
has begun receiving hospice care. Notes may be sent to them at:
Carleton Willard Village
Willard Hall, Room 208
100 Old Billerica Road
Bedford, MA 02730
 
We continue to hold Stephen Tooker in our thoughts and prayers. Stephen was
our beautiful tenor soloist for many years in the 1980s and 1990s and a friend
to many at Old Ship. He has been living with cancer for several years and
moved earlier this summer to the Pat Roche Hospice Home in Hingham.
 
A memorial service for Kitty Ward will be held at Old Ship on Saturday,
September 25; extended family and participants in the service will gather in
person. For all others, the service will be available on Zoom; the link will be
shared in our weekly update prior to the service.

Pastoral Care Leadership Team       

We are all on the pastoral care team, but our “Pastoral Care
Leadership Team” meets each month to share any concerns
about parishioners who are ill, in the hospital, or facing other
significant challenges, and to coordinate responses. If you have a pastoral
concern to share with our Team, please feel free to contact any member of the
group:
Ralph Brown
Liz Flint
Elaine Gomez
Alicia Harkness
Fan Leonard
Catherine Mayes
Carol Valentine
Joan Wilson
Ken Read-Brown

Wisdom of the Poets
A note from Elizabeth Torrey and Ken Read-Brown

 This month's excerpt is from June Jordan's poem
"The Second Sermon on the Warpland":

"This is the urgency: Live!
and have your blooming in the noise of the
whirlwind."

The entire poem is available online.

Children's Religious Education & Youth Update

Interim Religious Education Consultant : Deb Weiner
 
We are pleased to announce that our Religious Education
Interim Work will continue into the 2021-2022 Church year.
We have hired a very experienced professional in this area

to guide our congregation through this process August through December,
2021. As you may know, after our settled Director of Religious Education
(DRE) of 12 years, Beverly Tricco, retired in June 2020 we hired Chloe Briede
to serve in an Interim DRE position. She started us off well, and has now taken
a position as an interim minister in Augusta, Maine. 

We expected this interim religious education work to be a 2 year process for
sure (even with no pandemic) and are fortunate to continue along this
upcoming year with a highly recommended consultant in Deb, who will partner
with us in this work. She will be with us approximately 10 hours per month -
focused on our interim process work and future objectives. (The Children's
R.E. Committee is seeking to hire a 10 hour per week Religious Education
Coordinator to manage our weekly programs.)
 
Please stay tuned for opportunities for all church members to participate in
discussing religious education, family ministry, multi-age worship and the like,
as we envision and design together our collective future.
 
Please reach out to us with any questions, comments, etc.
 
Maureen Butler, Board Liaison to Children’s and Youth Religious Education
Kate Doyle, Religious Education Committee 

Programs Planned for 2021-2022
Please register at: oldshipchurch.org > learning > for children and youth

Faithful Journeys (Kindergarten - Grade 5)
Neighboring Faiths / Building Bridges (Grades 6-7)
Coming of Age (Grades 8-10) 
Sunday Morning Youth Group (Grades 8-12)
Father Bill’s Lunch Making (all ages)
Youth Activities (Grades 7-12)
Celebrations (all ages)
Interim Work with Deb Weiner, Transitional Religious Education Consultant
(whole congregation)

Thank You Volunteers
Thanks to all who have volunteered and are getting these programs ready. If
you’d like to join in on any of the above activities, and/or be on the committee,
please let us know.

Religious Education Coordinator
We are intending to hire a 10 hour per week Religious Education Coordinator
for the year. If you or anyone you know might be interested, please let us
know!

Gathering
We will be meeting on Saturday morning, September 4th from 9-10 am on
Zoom to go over the UUA guidelines and plan for starting up our programs and
how - what platforms (in person, online, both). We hope you will join us. If you
aren’t able to make it, we hope you will share your thoughts with us before the
meeting.

UUA’s Four Principles to Guide Decisions for UU Gatherings
Root decisions in the values or inclusion and consent.
Follow the science.
Go slow and be flexible.
Be realistic with expectations of ourselves and of others. 

Sunday, September 12th 10:25 am - Homecoming service
Sunday, September 19th 10:25 am - Services with religious education
programs begin

For more information
Please see the website, Breeze, upcoming emails and/or contact Kate Doyle,
Children’s Religious Education Committee Chairperson (781) 749-2404

Life Learning Offerings
click here to see our 2021-2022 Life Learning brochure

Autumnal Equinox Poetry Circle
Tuesday, September 21st, 7:00 p.m.
On Zoom: Zoom link here
 
Autumn officially begins this year on September 22 at 3:21 p.m. EDT. On the
eve of the Equinox, we will convene the 25th year of poetry circles to celebrate
this seasonal change.
You are invited to bring a favorite Fall poem, or one that has been a source of
inspiration in your life. All are welcome with or without a poem.
 
"And summer's lease hath all too short a date." - William Shakespeare
 
For more info: Elizabeth Torrey
(781-749-0543)

 
Ongoing groups and gatherings

Bodhisattva Study Group — Continues to gather each Sunday morning at
8:30 a.m., for the time being still on Zoom. On the first and third Sundays of
each month, Ken Read-Brown leads the group through meditation and
conversation as we continue to read from Pema Chodron’s book “Welcoming
the Unwelcome.” On alternate Sundays members of the group lead the
conversation based a different reading each week. All are welcome. For
questions and for the Zoom links, email Ken.  
 
Men’s Breakfast — Resumes in September on the second Sunday morning of
each month. Contact Ralph Brown or Rich Elliott for information and, since we are
meeting for the time being still on Zoom, for the link.

Women’s Breakfast and Conversation —Meets on the fourth Sunday
morning of each month so the next meeting is September 26, as usual from
8:30 a.m. -10:15 a.m. Open to all the women of the church. If you would like to
attend, send an email to Janice McPhillips and she will send you the Zoom
invitation for the September meeting. We gather to share our lives and enjoy
one another's company. Conversations are confidential and, again, all are
welcome!
 
Sacred Texts Meditation Group — Meets on the second and fourth
Thursdays of each month at 4:00 p.m. for meditation and conversation based
on a shared text we are reading together.  Email Ken Read-Brown for
information and to be added to the email list and to receive the Zoom link for
our Thursday, Sept. 9th gathering
 
Ceilidh! — Gathers on the first Tuesday of each month. So our next monthly
song/poem circle will be on Tuesday evening, September 7, at 7:00 p.m. Given
the particular danger of virus spread through singing, we will once again gather
on Zoom. Email Ken with any questions about Ceilidh or for the Zoom link to
attend.

Coming in October
 
Gender in the 21st Century
five Tuesdays, Oct. 5 – Nov. 2, 7:00 p.m.
led by Abby Diamond-Kissiday and Diane Elliott 

What are current understandings of gender? What is gender? What are all
these pronouns about? How does the history of oppression impact us
today? What do youth and parents have to say about gender
roles/identity? How can our First Parish Old Ship Church be a Beloved
Community? Some of our resources and topics come from the “Transgender
Inclusion within Congregations” (TIC), a six-part video series available to all
participants. 
 
UUs Reading the Bible
two Saturday mornings, (multi-platform) 10:00 – 1:00, October 16 and 23
led by Ken Read-Brown

Session one will focus on the Hebrew scriptures (what Christians call the Old
Testament), and session two will focus on the Gospels. These workshops are
designed to help us read these ancient texts with fresh eyes and minds open
to fresh meanings for our lives. For further information, to sign up, and for the
Zoom link if you plan on attending remotely, contact Ken. 

The Old Ship Calendar

The Old Ship Church calendar is available on
our website by clicking here.

If you have an upcoming event or meeting and
you want to see it on the calendar, please
email Lisa in the office.

Additionally, if you contact information has
changed, please email Lisa so she can update
the Old Ship database.

Upcoming Committee Meetings on Zoom

Children's Religious Education and Youth 21-22 Start Up Planning
Meeting- Saturday, September 4
Pastoral Care Team- September 14
Committee on Ministry- September 14
Social Justice Committee - September 18
Building Committee - September 21
Parish House Community Meeting - September 22

Contact Lisa for links or information about these meetings.

Serving Others

News from the Social Justice
Council
The next SJC Meeting will be on Saturday,
September 18 at 9 a.m. on Zoom. All are
welcome to join us in supporting social
justice service and action at Old
Ship.  Please contact Davalene Cooper for
the Zoom meeting link if you are not
already a member of the SJC. 

Update on SOLA (School of Leadership Afghanistan) — Our
congregation has supported SOLA in its goal of educating women and girls in
Afghanistan. We have been concerned about the safety and the future of the
school given the situation in Afghanistan. We are able to report that
Shabana Basij-Rasikh, the school's founder, who has spoken at Old Ship, is
safe. She reports that SOLA's faculty, students, staff, and family members
have left Afghanistan and are in Rwanda where the school will operate for at
least this semester. They hope to be able to return to Afghanistan as soon as it
is safe to do so. Shabana is posting updates on the SOLA website
at www.sola-afghanistan.org. Donations to support the school also may be
made at this site.

UUSC Disaster Relief for Haiti — As you know, Haiti experienced a
devastating 7.2 earthquake on August 14. UUSC is contacting long term
partners to assess and respond to the most pressing needs. As is always the
case with the UUSC's disaster relief, the goal is to build an equitable and
sustainable recovery while also dealing with the immediate devastation.
Donations to this relief effort can be made at www.uusc.org. 
Bw ww.sola-afghanistan.orgasij-RasikhBasij-Rasikh
Special Author Event on September 26 — First Parish of Norwell is
hosting Professor Caroline Kautsire, author of What Kind of Girl: An African
Child Caught Between Two Worlds, to speak at First Parish of Norwell on
Sunday, September 26th starting at 4:00 PM. This will be an indoor event with
a Zoom option. Her book is described as a "coming of age story about a girl in
Malawi who must tangle with the gender restrictions, religious institutions,
American cultural attitudes, and African traditions that seek to define who she
can be as a woman." Old Ship, along with our sister congregations in
Cohasset, Norwell, Scituate, and Second Parish in Hingham are co-sponsoring
this event.
 
Father Bill’s/Mainspring  —  We have received the following information
regarding the needs of Father Bill’s/Mainspring at this time. Anyone interested
in providing Bag Lunches or Snack Items or Additional Dinners (beyond our 6
teams who are currently each providing four meals a year) to one of the
locations below, should contact Mary Ann Mendes. Volunteer Coordinator, at
508.427.6448 x 2283 or mmendes@helpfbms.org. 

Meal Needs: MainSpring House or the Satellite Shelter at the Rodeway
Inn, both in Brockton and Father Bill’s in Quincy: Breakfast and Snack
Items (any amount welcome), Lunch or Dinner– 60 servings for each
meal, except lunch in Quincy is only 30 meals. Meals may be provided
prepared and ready to heat and serve; kitchen staff can also prepare
meals with food provided in advance by the donor. Sandwich platters or
other meals such as pizza or deliveries from restaurants are welcome.
Bag Lunches are needed for the following sites: MainSpring House,
54 North Main St., Brockton – maximum 75 lunches, Rodeway Inn –
maximum 52 lunches, Evelyn House Family Shelter, Stoughton – 20
lunches, FBMS Congregate Family Site, Brockton – 25 lunches, Father
Bill’s Place, Quincy– maximum 35 lunches, and Northern Region Satellite
Shelter, Morrissey Boulevard, Dorchester – maximum 40 lunches.

Hingham Food Pantry — The food pantry continues to collect non-
perishable food items at its location at Second Parish in Hingham on the
following dates: Mondays, September 13 and 27, from 2:30-4
p.m. and Wednesdays, September 1, 15, and 29, from 12:30-2 p.m. Food
donations can also be dropped off at Stop and Shop in Hingham. Although all
donations are appreciated, the food pantry reports that the following items are
most needed at this time: Granola or Cereal Bars, Cookies, Rice Side Dishes,
Small Jars of Mayonnaise, Corn Flakes, and 64 oz Cranberry or Apple
Juice. Checks to support the food pantry can be sent to Hingham Food Pantry,
685 Main St., Hingham, MA 02043.
 
Anti-Racism "Drop-In" Book Group — We will next meet on Sunday,
September 19, on Zoom, at 7 p.m. to discuss The Vanishing Half by Brit
Bennett. Kate Philbin will facilitate this session. This year, we will meet
on Zoom on the third Sunday of each month, except for December when we
will not meet. For our October and November sessions, we will be
discussing Four Hundred Souls: A Community History of African America,
1619-2019, edited by Ibram X. Kendi and Keisha N. Blain. For more
information or to receive the Zoom link for the September meeting,
contact Davalene Cooper.

New UUA 2021 Statement of Conscience on Undoing White
Supremacy: A Call to Prophetic Action  —  At this year's General
Assembly, delegates voted on a new statement of conscience (SOC) on
undoing white supremacy. This SOC calls on us to 1) engage with the
movement in our communities and nation to heal the evil of racism; 2) carry
forward the recommended healing actions conveyed in Widening the Circle of
Concern (a report from the UUA Commission on Institutional Change); 3) build
relationships across boundaries of privilege and oppression; and 4) fulfill our
role as a spiritual anchor to Black, Indigenous People of Color (BIPOC) UUs.
As you may recall, our congregation voted at our annual meeting in May to
make antiracism and undoing white supremacy a major focus of our social
justice work. The SJC will be exploring how best to address these issues
during this church year, with attention to both the Widening the Circle of
Concern report and the 8th Principle Project (as well as other aspects of the
Article 2 Commission's work).

Actions of Immediate Witness from the 2021 UUA General
Assembly  —  Each year at GA, the delegates consider actions of immediate
witness (AIW) and may approve up to three such actions. This summer, the
delegates approved three such AIWs. They are 1) Defend and Advocate with
Transgender, Nonbinary, and Intersex Communities; 2) Stop Voter
Suppression and Partner for Voting Righst and a Multiracial Democracy; and 3)
The COVID-19 Pandemic: Justice, Healing, Courage. More information about
each of these AIWs and the SOC discussed about can be found at Social
Justice Statements | UUA.org.

Climate Change — The other focus of our social justice work as approved
by the congregation in May was climate change. As part of this work, the SJC
encourages members of our congregation to join the efforts of climate change
groups in their respective towns and communities to work on this issue. In
Hingham, Hingham NetZero is the major group working on climate change.
Information about their work can be found at www.hinghamnetzero.org.

Special Plate Collections — Our special plate collections will begin again
in October when we will be supporting Free, a new ongoing ministry offered by
St. John's the Evangelist in Hingham. This program provides menstrual
hygiene products to anyone in need on the South Shore; these products are
not covered by benefits and negatively impact those who are already
financially insecure.
Remember, many of our designated groups for special plate collections come
from suggestions from members of the congregation. If you have a group you
would like to recommend, let us know. Please note that we do require that
groups be designated as charitable groups under the federal tax code.

Old Ship Social Justice Action Alert Network — Sign up for the Old
Ship Social Justice Action Alert Network to find out about specific advocacy
opportunities such as letter writing, advocacy calls, and participating in
educational/advocacy events with local legislators. Send your email address
to Davalene Cooper, Keeper of the List.

Important Parish House Reminder

Launch Moving from Old Ship
We have been very pleased to host “Launch” for the past several years, a
state-funded program designed “to empower and encourage self-determination
for individuals with disabilities by accessing work and social opportunities in a
truly community-based setting.”

Sadly for us, Launch will be moving to the Hingham Community Center as of
October 1. It is a loss of income for Old Ship, but more importantly a loss of a
partnership we valued with a fine organization. We of course wish Launch all
the best, and hope that we might be able to work together again in some way
sometime in the future.

Through September, as usual during the pandemic, the Fellowship Hall
will be off limits to all but Launch staff and clients Monday through
Friday; and on weekends off-limits except by arrangement through our
office.  

UU World
The Magazine of the Unitarian Universalist Association

Many of you reading our newsletter
receive the UU World print
magazine, published twice a year:
spring and fall.  The print magazine
is available free to all voting
members of UU congregations. 
 
From time to time the World updates their list based on information from
congregations; so we have recently sent them our updated list of voting
members (those who have signed our Membership Book and made
current financial contribution to Old Ship).  This means that some of you
who are not voting members who have been receiving the magazine will
no longer, unless you subscribe individually.  Fortunately for all, the
content of the print magazine along with much else is available for free at
the web site: www.uuworld.org.
 
Let Lisa Beck in our office know if you don’t receive the fall issue later
this season and believe you should; and we will be able to make the
correction.

from your friends at
Old Ship Church!

https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1102270631086&p=oi
mailto:office@oldshipchurch.org
http://www.oldshipchurch.org/

